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	Date Inspected:
	19/03/2018
	

	Officer:
	RB
	

	DELEGATED ITEM FILE REPORT: 
	APPROVAL

	


	Development Description:
	Retention of unauthorised canopy adjacent to dining room

	Site Address/Location:
	Gibbon Bridge Hotel, Green Lane, Chipping, PR3 2TQ 

	


	CONSULTATIONS: 
	Parish/Town Council

	No comments received within consultation period.

	

	CONSULTATIONS: 
	Highways/Water Authority/Other Bodies

	LLFA
	No objections

	CONSULTATIONS: 
	Additional Representations.

	No representations have been received in respect of the proposed development.

	

	RELEVANT POLICIES AND SITE PLANNING HISTORY:

	Ribble Valley Core Strategy:

Policy DMG1 – General Considerations

Policy DMG2 – Strategic Considerations

Key Statement EN2



	Relevant Planning History:

3/2014/0729

	

	ASSESSMENT OF PROPOSED DEVELOPMENT:

	Site Description and Surrounding Area:

The application relates to the rear of Gibbon Bridge Hotel adjacent to the dining room. The canopy is partially covering the existing outdoor terrace that overlooks the south facing garden. The site falls within the Forest of Bowland Area of Outstanding Natural Beauty.


	Proposed Development for which consent is sought:

Retrospective consent is sought for the retention of a canopy adjacent to the dining room at Gibbon Bridge hotel. The canopy is a flat roof structure that projects 4m over the outdoor terrace area and is 17m wide. The eaves of the canopy match the existing eaves level of the dining room at 2.7m. The fascia of the canopy is a pale heritage green supported by 3no black cast iron pillars. The canopies covering is grey fiberglass resin.  There is a white framed lantern light that is located in the centre of the flat roof. 

	Impact Upon Residential Amenity:

The nearest property that overlooks the hotel is over 60m away. Due to the canopy being located at the rear of the site, this property is unable to view the site therefore the impact on the residential amenity is negligible. 

	Visual Amenity/External Appearance:

The works are modest and well contained within the hotel site and the materials used are in keeping with the existing hotel, therefore I do not consider there would be any significant detriment to the visual qualities of the AONB.  

	Observations/Consideration of Matters Raised/Conclusion:

The proposal has no significant detrimental impact on nearby residential amenity nor would it have an adverse visual impact. I therefore recommend accordingly.



	RECOMMENDATION:
	That planning consent be granted.


